D R A F T                                                                                                


Tutnall & Cobley Parish Council  09/10 p837         

THE MINUTES of an ORDINARY MEETING of TUTNALL & COBLEY PARISH COUNCIL

held on Tuesday 8 February 2011 at 7.20 p.m. in the Community Hall, Tardebigge

Present:  
Cllrs G Whitehouse, L Denyer, P Whittaker, M Ashwin, K Tolley, C Hicks, S Cooper, M Pengelly
In Attendance:  County Cllr E Moffett, the Clerk 

1
APOLOGIES: None received

2
DECLARATION OF INTEREST:

a) Register of Interests:  Councillors were reminded of the need to update their register of interests.

b) Personal Interests:  Cllr P Whittaker – planning items as he is a member of Bromsgrove District Council Planning Committee.   
c) Prejudicial Interests:  

      Cllr L Denyer who is a member of the Management Committee of the Community Hall.  

      Cllr M Pengelly who is employed by HMP Hewell.

3
MINUTES Ref:  P.834 – P836

The Minutes of the meeting held on 11 January 2011 were approved.  Proposed: Cllr Tolley; Seconded:  Cllr Hicks;  All in agreement.  

4
PROGRESS REPORTS FOR INFORMATION:

Clerk:  The Clerk’s report was noted.  

Chairman:  The Chairman had received some historical information pertaining to Rev White’s history of Tardebigge which could be put onto the website.

    Police:  CSO John Tilt’s emailed report was noted.  


District Councillor:  Discussed the enforcement procedures.

County Councillor:  Gave a précis on the comprehensive spending review.  Faulty lights at the Vigo have now been acknowledged; it could be a faulty electrical supply.  Rural roads will continue to be improved.  Members expressed their thanks at how quickly potholes repairs had been out once they had been reported.

Highways were looking at Highhouse Lane entrance to the Community Hall, possibly by  making the entrance wider over the culvert.
Footpath Warden: The Warden had tried unsuccessfully to meet with the Golf Club about replacing a stile with a gate.  Kittenspool owners had repaired a stile.  

St Bartholomew’s Church’s request for repairs to the footpath from the canal to the churchyard was discussed.  The Footpath Warden confirmed that following the curtailment of the Parish Improvement Plan; there was no money available.  Works would be very expensive due to the steep, slippy slope.  British Waterways own the field with the County Council responsible for the footpath’s surface.  It was acknowledged that the alternative route is also steep, although partly tarmaced so in theory could be Highway’s responsibility.  The County Cllr will see if anything can be done.  A holding reply is to be sent to the Church.

Tree Warden:  Hedge at Tardebigge New Wharf:  the Tree Warden had spoken to the District Councillor’s Tree Officer who advised that planning permission would be needed to grub-up the hedge if it was over 1.5m in height and included a tree with a diameter of 100mm.  It was agreed  
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a letter would be sent to R Dudley c/o Henley Estate asking what his proposals for the hedge were as some residents had expressly wished for the hedge to be retained.

Community Hall Representative:  The Hall had apologised for not clearing out the meeting room; this was due to caretaker being unaware of the dates our meeting took place.

New path to the main entrance of the Community Hall - the Church Treasurer had confirmed with Cllr Whittaker that, in principle, the proposal was acceptable.  However, due to concerns about the Disability Act it was felt the Community Hall needed to formally request the Parish Council undertake the work.  To be discussed again at the next meeting.  
Charities Representative:  No meeting had taken place.

Conservation Officer:  The Planning Officer will be inspecting 3 New Wharf Cottage as the building works seem to be at variance with the planning application.
5     CORRESPONDENCE: 

All items received were tabled in a folder for Councillors’ inspection at the meeting and were Noted.  

6     PLANNING MATTERS:










Applications for Consideration:  

10/1191  Owl Barn, Tack Farm:  Erection of a timber garden shed/store.

Resolved to comment that, as the application was only for a shed, there were no objections.

Approvals:  None received.

Refusals:  None received.

Planning Matters:  None

7     CORPORATE email ADDRESS FOR THE PC & COUNCILLORS:  Noted

8
OLD AIR PHOTOS OF THE PARISH:  It was agreed the four prints and CD would be 

offered to the public; the suggested price was £25.  The photos would be advertised on the website, notice boards and newsletter.  Orders would be processed in batches of five.  

9
COMMUNITY RESILIENCE:  To be discussed at the next meeting.

10
LENGTHSMAN SCHEME:  Hollow Tree Lane drainage ditches:  the Lengthsman estimated it would take ¾ day to clear and grade the ditches.  Following County Council procedures, a letter had been send to the landowner.  Residents to be updated and the matter to be discussed again at the next meeting.

11
HIGHWAYS MATTERS:  

Grit:  It is understood that supplies have been replenished; Highways to be asked to deliver to Cllrs Tolley and Whittaker.

12     PARISH COMMUNITY PAYBACK:  Members wholeheartedly endorsed the scheme.  The 

installation of  48 timber posts at The Orchard, Alcester Road, was to be requested.
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13
BROAD GREEN MOWING TENDER:  Seven tenders were received and discussed.  Following an informal vote, it was agreed Cllr Tolley would contact one of the applicants to discuss further.  No formal decision on a contractor was taken.

14
RAILINGS TO PLYMOUTH MEMORIAL:  Clerk to contact the Church Warden to discuss the 

reply from the Earl of Plymouth Estates.

15
MAY MEETING DATE:  To comply with election legislation, it was agreed to change the date for the Annual Parish Assembly, Annual and Ordinary Meetings to Tuesday, 17 May 2011.

16     FINANCE:  to consider:

a)
Bank Balances: as at  31 January 2011   Current Account                       
£5,851.74



  31 December  2010      Deposit Account          

£3,793.86




   
                  Total Balance                
            £9,645.60

b)
Receipts:  
Co-op Bank:  Interest 5 January 2011



£        0.82


Worcestershire CC:  Lengthsman Scheme




£    484.50


Receipts for five Newsletter Adverts:





£      50.00


Bentley Pauncefoot PC:  Newsletter cost




£    175.00








Total



£    710.32

c)
Payments for Approval:  

Simon Skeys:  Lengthsman Scheme

   Burcot:  for Dec & Jan 3 visits: 26 hours x £10.50 = £273.00     

  T&C: Dec & Jan 3 visits:  38 hours x £10.50 = £399 
total


£   672.00

Steve Cooper:  50 year old photos:  copies, putting onto CD + mileage

£     58.69



includes VAT of £0.96 + £2.82

Total


£   730.69                                  

d)
Unpresented Cheques:    
 





£     15.00

e)      Finance Items – Proposed:  Cllr Hicks and Seconded: Cllr Denyer    All in agreement.

17     COMMENTS FROM MEMBERS:  

Alcester Road as turn left into Tutnall Lane: report to Highways that a vehicle has hit and damaged a fence.

18
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:
Resolved:  There will be an Ordinary Meeting of the Parish Council to be held at 7.20pm at Tardebigge Community Hall on Tuesday, 8 March 2011.

The Chairman thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting at 10.35 p.m. 

Signed : ………………………………………………Chairman

Date :    8 March 2011







